
Help is Available 

If you need help repairing your home from damage caused by Hurricane Matthew, 
the state of North Carolina may be able to assist you by providing a housing recovery 
grant. Funds are available for homeowners and renters. Go to rebuild.nc.gov/apply 
for more information. 

Step 1 
Schedule an Appointment 

To apply for a Hurricane Matthew 
housing recovery grant, you must 
schedule an appointment and meet 
with an application specialist. Your 
application specialist will help you 
walk through the full application. This 
visit may take up to two hours. 

Apply as soon as possible. Application 
centers are open November 30  in 
Cumberland, Edgecombe, Robeson 
and Wayne counties. Schedule your 
appointment by calling:  

 

 

 
     
 

 

Step 2 
Visit Application Center 

Addresses for each Application Center 
are below. All centers are handicap 
accessible. See rebuild.nc.gov/apply 
for a checklist of what to bring. 

Cumberland County DSS Building 

1225 Ramsey Street 

Fayetteville, NC 28301 

Edgecombe County 

3003 N. Main Street 

Tarboro, NC 27806 

Robeson County DSS Building 

120 Glenn Cowan Road 

Lumberton, NC 28358 

Wayne County Veterans Services 

2001D E. Ash Street 

Goldsboro, NC 27530 
 

Info. at www.rebuild.nc.gov/apply 

Home Damaged in Hurricane Matthew? 

For more information visit rebuild.nc.gov/apply 

Cumberland (910) 550-1155 

Edgecombe (252) 665-8008  

Robeson (910) 550-1156 

Wayne  (919) 366-4074 


